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Ashes To Ashes, Dust To Dust - The Way Of Ash 

Wednesday 

How quickly we point the finger at others to blame them for wrong doing!  We humans 

are very quick to point out that someone else has failed.  My eldest son was a master at 

pointing to the wrong-doing of his brother and sister, especially when he was caught out 

doing the same thing. 

Ash Wednesday is the time we look carefully at the “hand of blame” that we use to point 

out the problems of others.  If you point with one finger and look at your hand, you will 

see that you have three fingers folded against your palm.  These three fingers point 

back at yourself. 

Ash Wednesday is the time we look at that hand and say, “God, I am also part of the 

problem in the world.”  We confess our sin to God and say, “Forgive me for the times 

that I have been part of the problem, but have been busy pointing out the error of 

others.”  This is the way of repentance. 

Ash Wednesday is not a time to be “negative” or to put ourselves down.  It is to prepare 

for the great good news of Easter, when we hear that Jesus had died to put us right with 

God.  Jesus brings us forgiveness of sin, life and salvation. Easter is the good news that 

we are turned from simply being part of the problem, to be gathered into God’s great 

solution. 

Pastor Paul Smith 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Principal’s Log 

Week 3 has seen our Year 8 students return from a wonderful 

experience at Somerset Dam, our annual Interhouse 

swimming carnivals for Year 3-6 and Year 7-12 run and won, 

and our Middle College Information Evening for parents take 

place. 

Last Friday we welcomed back our Year 8 students and staff 

who spent three days on camp at Somerset Dam, building 

new friendships and getting to know their House Leaders.  I 

would encourage you to read the reflections and thoughts 

found in this week’s newsletter; they highlight the personal 

growth and development that is a key part of our Outdoor 

Education program.  A special thank you to Dr Peter 

McMahon for co-ordinating such a positive experience and to 

Mr Brendan Delaney, Miss Michelle McMillan, Mrs Jacqui  
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Layfield, Mrs Roxie Fraser, Pastor Paul Smith, Mrs Rae Hall 

and Mrs Rowena Marshall for supporting the students during 

their experience. 

Week 3 has been a busy week for our sports department with 

the annual swimming carnivals for Year 7-12 and Year 3-6 

students.  On Tuesday, our Year 7-12 students participated in 

a range of championship and novelty events at the Kawana 

Swimming Pool, with seven new school records set.  We were 

blessed with wonderful weather and a well organised carnival. 

I would like to commend each of the House Captains for their 

organisation, encouragement and leadership; the House spirit 

was a real highlight of the day.  We congratulate Kieran Bergs 

(boys) and Melissa Synnott (girls) for their achievements on 

the day as the Champion Male and Female Swimmers. Well 

done to Mumba House for winning the Interhouse Swimming 

Carnival. A special thank you to  

Mr Gary Graves (Head of Sport), his team of staff and parent 

volunteers on the day to ensure a smooth and safe event.  

Mr Graves will present age champions at assembly on 

Tuesday, 19
th
 February. 

The following day, it was the turn for the Year 3-6 students to 

participate in their annual swimming carnival, held at 

Mountain Creek Swimming Pool.  Despite some challenging 

weather, all the championship events were completed.  A 

special thank you to Mr Mark Hauser (Head of P-5 Sport), his 

team of dedicated staff helpers and wonderful parent 

volunteers for putting on a well-run carnival despite the 

weather challenges.  Mr Hauser will present the champion 

house group and age champions at assemblies next week. 

This week we have continued our information evenings for 

families, with the Middle College Parent Information Evening 

occurring on Wednesday night. It was a great opportunity for 

Middle College parents to be informed of the learning 

opportunities available and become familiar with the regular 

routines and requirements for their child. Thank you to  

Mr Brendan Delaney (Head of Middle College), Mrs Rae Hall 

(Head of Teaching and Learning Middle College) and Middle 

College staff for organising this opportunity for parents. Next 

week our Year 12 students and their families are encouraged 

to attend their information session on Tuesday, 19
th

 February 

in L5 at 7.00pm, with the Year 10 Information Evening the 

following week (Tuesday, 26
th

 February in L5 at 7.00pm). 

Shane Jurecky, Director of Staff 

……………………………………………………………………….. 

 

From the Director of 

Students 

The Year 8 students had a wonderful camp at Camp 

Somerset last week.  Read on for the thoughts of D’Arcy van 

Beek-Hughes and Alexandra Whitmore. 

Mr Brendan Delaney, Director of Students 

 

Day 1 (Mumba Girls)  

I didn't really know what to expect as the bus jolted away from 

the school yard.  We were heading to Camp Somerset for a 

fun-packed three days away from home and school; we would 

test our abilities and strengths, get to know our new 

classmates and rekindle our old friendships.  

As we neared the camp, the magnificent Somerset Dam came 

into view.  It was full, very full.  Finally we arrived at our camp 

grounds.  After unloading bag after bag off the bus, we sat 

down in the spacious hall to meet our instructors.  But it 

wasn't long before we were heading off to our first activities. 

My group, the Mumba Girls, were about to face our fears on 

the high-ropes course.  

As we walked to the high-ropes course, I started to really 

appreciate the nature and beauty around us.  Rolling green 

hills were spotted with grazing cows, trees towered above us 

and even the occasional wallaby passed us.  Then out of the 

layers of trees, appeared the high-ropes course.  I could see 

how it got its name.  At first I was fear stricken, but as I saw 

person after person conquer the course, I felt a slight glimmer 

of hope.  Finally it was my turn.  I scrambled up the wire 

ladder and realised just how high I would get as I was only on 

the first level.  Then came the second part, edging yourself 

across the wire while leaning in on a rope.  This part was the 

hardest for me.  Then I eagerly pulled myself up rung after 

rung on the little staples that had been nailed into the pole.  A 

small shuffle of the foot and I was gone, or at least that's what 

it felt like.  I forgot all about my harness holding me safely in 

place.  It was almost over, I was at the top level. Feeling 

brave, proud and still slightly terrified I walked my way across 

the log, holding onto nothing at all.  

After the ropes course our day was over.  We went back to 

the camp grounds, enjoyed a refreshing swim in the pool and 

then ate dinner.  All along I was thinking back to the ropes 

course.  When I realised just how far up I had gotten, it made 

my day.   

D'Arcy van Beek-Hughes 
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Day 2 (Bula Girls) 

Stiff-legged from mountain bike riding the day before (or was 

it the big hill on the way?) we hurried up to breakfast not 

wanting to miss a good seat!  After devouring the contents of 

the kitchen, each house assembled with the rest of their 

gender, a coach and teacher out on the verandah overlooking 

the cabins and lake. 

The problem with Camp Somerset, as we were told many 

times before we left school, is that it is on top of a hill.  Not 

just any hill, a positively massive hill that would be close to 

qualifying as a mountain.  The low ropes course was a little 

higher up the hill than mountain biking much to everyone's 

relief and, before we knew it, our instructor, AJ, Mrs Fraser 

and the rest of us had arrived at the low ropes course.  This 

worked on team building, trust and confidence.  Apart from 

the course itself, there were many other activities like a spider 

web that everyone had to pass through without touching.  To 

do this, we had to lift others through. 

With a few grazed knees, we headed back up the hill for 

morning tea then down past mountain biking for archery. 

Everyone was way too excited to care about the hill!  John 

took us for archery and lots of people in our group got bulls 

eyes.  We had heaps of fun even though it started pouring 

halfway through.  John was really good at showing everyone 

what to do.  Shame about Mrs Fraser though! 

So back up the hill we went for lunch and, despite the climb, 

we really enjoyed the pizza.  High ropes next.  So back down 

the hill to near the low ropes course.  In high ropes, we used a 

course called 'Unstable Tables'.  This was really good 

because although it wasn't hard, everyone got involved.  The 

idea was to cross four discs suspended in the air by one rope. 

Three people were responsible for keeping the harness 

working while they climbed and the rest held ropes at the 

bottom to keep it steady.  Some people found climbing really 

challenging but were great at holding the ropes, so everyone 

had something they liked doing. 

That concluded all our activities for the day and we went to 

join our friends in the pool.  There was an activity called 

“bridge building” that was in the pool because we couldn’t go 

canoeing due to the rain.  It sounded like heaps of fun.  The 

aim was to build a bridge across the pool using pipes, wood 

and rope so that everyone could cross.  I couldn't wait to do it 

the next day before we left! 

Bula was on dinner duty so after a shower we headed up to 

help out.  Dinner was really nice and afterwards Pastor Smith, 

told us the Bible story of David and Goliath and how that story 

could be used for us.  Finally, just before bed, we settled 

down to watch 'Up' which everyone really enjoyed.  Some half 

asleep, others slightly over-excited, we headed down to our 

cabins and fell with some relief into bed; one by one we 

dropped off to sleep, ready to take on the next day when it 

came. 

Alexandra Whitmore 

Day 3 (Mumba Girls) 

I woke up feeling refreshed and excited to make the most of 

our last day at Camp Somerset.  We only had one activity 

before we boarded the bus and left for home.  We were 

greeted in the hall with smells of a freshly cooked breakfast, 

complete with eggs, bacon, sausages and tomatoes.  

My activity for the day was archery.  I was looking forward to 

this from the day I read the camp schedule.  As we made our 

way down the steep hill, I heard stories of those who had 

gotten a bulls eye the day before.  We came to our area, with 

bow, arrows and targets set up.  Everyone had a turn.  I could 

see the excitement on everyone's faces as they released their 

inner Hawkeye or  Katniss Everdeen. Unfortunately in the 

end, I did not succeed in getting a bulls eye but our group, the 

Sharks beat the Unicorns by a long shot (10 points) in our 

friendly Mumba Girls competition.  After we had finished 

shooting, we played a few games with our instructor, John, 

before saying goodbye and heading back up the dreaded 

steep hill for lunch.   

It was time to say goodbye after we finished our muffins and 

chicken wrap.  We gave speeches and thanked the instructors 

who had taken care of us the past three days.  It was a great 

camp, overall. I made new friends and caught up with those I 

hadn't seen in a while.  The activities were fun but most of all 

they were challenging.    

D'Arcy van Beek-Hughes 
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……………………………………………………………………….. 

From the Head of Staff and 

Students P-5 

Parents  

This term the focus of the You Can Do It program being 

taught in all Prep - Year 5 classes is “Getting Along”.  Getting 

Along is revealed when students work cooperatively with each 

other, resolve conflicts by discussion rather than fights, 

manage their anger, show tolerance of others and follow class 

rules.  The You Can Do It foundation of “Getting Along” aims 

to develop in children four habits of mind:  Being Tolerant of 

Others, Playing by the Rules, Thinking First and Acting in a 

Socially Responsible Manner.  

At assembly on Monday, I will discuss the first of these habits 

of mind, Being Tolerant of Others. Being tolerant of others is 

primarily about accepting differences in the looks, thoughts 

and actions of others and not rating people negatively based 

upon these differences and the way they treat others.   

Physiologically the way we respond to a happening both 

emotionally and physically relates to how we think when faced 

with challenges.  Below is an example. 

Happening Thinking Feeling Response / 

Behaviour 

Someone 

says 

something 

disagreeable 

to another. 

Positive -  

I don’t like 

what was 

said however 

everyone has 

a right to 

their opinion. 

Negative - 

How dare 

anyone say 

that.  

Remain 

calm, 

confident - no 

self-doubting.  

 

 

Anger, 

frustration, 

stress, self- 

doubting 

(maybe what 

they said is 

true). 

Ignore 

behavior, 

accept 

difference. 

 

 

Aggressive 

response, 

anger, crying. 

 

The You Can Do It program strives to develop positive 

thinking in regard to how we view the world and interact with 

others.  In a practical sense, it is about developing in children 

emotional resilience and self-belief when faced with adversity.  

Parents can support their children in being tolerant of others 

through discussion and praising tolerant behaviours.   

Class Parent Representatives  

The success of the educational journey at Pacific Lutheran 

College involves the continued development of positive 

relationships between staff, parents and students.  To further 

enhance and develop these important links between parents 

and the college, an e-mail / letter was sent home seeking 

expressions of interest from parents who would be prepared 

to act as class representatives in the P-5 section of the 

college. 

The role of parent class representatives is not to do but to 

organise: 
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 To work within year levels to welcome new families. 

 To organise social events. 

 To promote school activities. 

 To encourage communication with other parents and staff. 

 To provide a key link between the class teacher and 

parents. 

 To channel issues that are raised by parents to the school, 

providing feedback where appropriate. 

If you think you would like to be a parent representative for 

your child’s class, please return the nomination form (which 

was at the foot of the letter) or email me at 

ddruery@pacluth.qld.edu.au by Friday, 22
nd

 February.  

Should you have any questions regarding the role, please do 

not hesitate to contact me.  

Prep - Year 2 Carpark  

Parents are reminded not to park in the drop-off zones on the 

Prep or eastern side of the carpark.  Parking in the drop-off 

zones causes increased congestion as parents attempt to 

drop-off or pick-up their children which, in turn, raises safety 

issues as parents attempt to collect or drop off children whilst 

stopped on the roadway.  Your assistance in keeping our 

students safe and lessening stress and congestion in the 

carpark is most appreciated.  

Mr David Druery, Head of Staff and Students P-5 

……………………………………………………………………….. 

Students of the Week 

Stars of the Week - This Week Monday, 11th 

February 
 

Prep Bailey Ackerman Summer Rogers 

 Mitchell Briese Alexandra Schlotterbach 

Year 1 Aidan Meade Mia McEvoy 

 Zoe Nankivell Mahalia Theiele 

Year 2 Hobie Barry Sam Jones 

 Lachlan Currey  

Year 3 Noah Elsing Sierra Lauritzen 

 Alex Benghiat Sophie Dahl 

 William Harrys  

Year 4 Dafydd Thomas Olivia Gartrell 

 Matthew Timperley Samantha Holt 

 Ella Ousley  

Year 5 Greg Snelling Isaac Hall 

 Kelsey Bradford  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

……………………………………………………………………….. 

You Can Do It Awards 

Confidence: Charlotte Ker and Daniel Sommerville 

Persistence: Ella Hansen, Makani Campbell and Eliza 

Doran 

Organisation: Sofia Aronsson 

Getting Along: Tristan Carter, Mia Salta and Liam Russell 
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……………………………………………………………………….. 

Australian Lutheran World 

Service Awareness Day 

Students in Years 6-11 are invited to attend Australian Lutheran 

World Service Awareness Day on Friday, 1
st
 March.  This year, 

the theme is “Health for Life” and students will learn about what 

life is like for people in developing countries (this year’s focus 

country is Nepal), without medical care, food, water and many 

of the basic things that we take for granted.  The day involves 

interesting and interactive workshops, inspiring guest speakers, 

and tasting food from other countries.   

Awareness Day will be held at Immanuel Lutheran College and 

we hope to take approximately 20 students from Pacific.   

If you are in Years 9-11 and are interested in participating in 

next year’s Cambodia trip, then you are strongly encouraged to 

attend.  Students in Years 6-8 are also very welcome.   

Please see Ms Schultz in the S6 staffroom for further 

information and a permission form.  

Ms Karen Schultz 

……………………………………………………………………….. 

Personal Development and 

Outdoor Education 

Personal Development Classes Years 6 - 12 

Each week every student in the Middle and Senior College 

participates in a Personal Development class.  At present, each 

year level is working their way through and discussing the 

contents of the Student Handbook.  Particular emphasis is 

being made to the student’s Rights and Responsibilities and the 

Student Expectations.  Year 10 and 11 students will also 

closely look at the college’s Assessment Policy.  Shortly, each 

year level will look at study techniques, different learning styles 

and setting homework and study planners. 

Year 8 Camp 

Last week saw the college’s Year 8 students participate in their 

three-day camp at Somerset Outdoor Education Centre on 

Somerset Dam.  We were very lucky to have cooler than 

normal weather, especially at night.  The students were 

involved in a number of activities designed to encourage them 

to get to know each other.  These activities included high ropes, 

archery, a problem-solving bridge building activity and activities 

run at night.  As the co-ordinator of the camp, it was great to 

see the students really getting involved in the various activities 

and including the new students.  There were many new best 

friends made throughout the three days. 

Thanks to the staff who attended and delivered a very creative 

and entertaining program: Mrs Jacqui Layfield, Miss Michelle 

McMillan, Mr Brendan Delaney, Mrs Roxie Fraser, Pastor Paul 

Smith, Mrs Rae Hall and Mrs Rowena Marshall. 

Year 6 Camp New Dates 

At the time of printing this document, a new date has not been 

fixed for the Year 6 camp that was postponed last week.  I shall 

contact Year 6 parents when the dates for the camp are known. 

Year 10 Camp Briefing and Information Meeting 

for Students 

A very important meeting for all Year 10 students will be held 

this coming Monday, 18
th

 February at 1.05pm in L4 and L5 to 

discuss this year’s Year 10 outdoor education program.  At this 

meeting, students will choose what activities they wish to be 

involved in for the two week camp and also choose partners to 

share the experience with. 

Should there be any students who are unable to attend the 

camp, have to leave early or arrive late, their parent or guardian 

is requested to contact me at the college on 0409 882 407 or 

5436 7381 as soon as possible so that arrangements can be 

made to cater for the situation. 

New Zealand Expedition December 2013 

To avoid clashing with the Cambodia Tour 2014, the New 

Zealand Expedition will be held at the end of this year.  The 

expedition will be departing Brisbane on or about 5
th

 December 

and return approximately 23
rd

 December.  The expedition will 

commence near Paroa on the west coast of the south island 

and finish on the east coast some 16 or so days later.  The 

group shall hike, mountain bike and canoe during the 

expedition.  The expedition is open to Year 9 - 12 students of 

Pacific Lutheran College and parents.  The cost of the 

expedition will be approximately $3,000 which includes airfares, 

travel insurance, equipment other than personal gear and 

outdoor education instructors from Boyle Outdoor Education 

Centre employed to assist me with the program. 

Students and/or parents interested in obtaining further 

information are requested to contact me in the next few days 

either at the college or on 0409 882 407.  A briefing and 
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information meeting will be held on Tuesday, 19
th
 February at 

1.00pm in A3 for interested students. 

Dr Peter McMahon, Head of Personal Development 

(incorporating Outdoor Education) 

……………………………………………………………………….. 

Pacific Action Group 
This week, the Pacific Action Group for 

Environment held its first meeting under the leadership of 

Sean Clark and Audrey Splatt.  

The group discussed several initiatives for 

2013 and we are excited about the Battery 

Recycling project to be initiated this term.  

If you have any batteries at home, (not car 

batteries at this stage), please send them 

to school.  There will be a box in the admin 

area to place old batteries in until the large 

purple bin arrives. This will mean that your 

batteries will be disposed of correctly rather than becoming a 

toxic art of landfill. 

Mrs Janine Stone 

………………………………………………………………………..  

Tech Corner 

In the last week the Year 11 IPT students 

have not only taken a desktop computer 

apart but put a computer back together 

from a box of hardware components, 

ensured that the computer booted correctly, and installed an 

open source operating system. Only one group had problems 

booting due to a faulty install of the processor. This is an 

empowering activity and has led students to building their own 

systems at home and also finding employment in the industry. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Janine Stone 

………………………………………………………………………..  

Friends of Pacific 

Welcome to the start of the school year and typically a time to 

embark on new beginnings. 

Friends of Pacific are an extension of the school community 

where parents are invited to become involved to further 

enhance the journey of the students and families of Pacific. 

Friends of Pacific’s first meeting of the year is this coming 

Tuesday, 19
th
 February at 7.00pm in the library and we invite 

you to attend. 

Meetings are held monthly and further dates can be found in 

the school calendar.  We encourage your involvement, no 

matter how small.  It is through the voices and ideas of 

everyone that we can improve and evolve. 

If you would like to make contact or become involved, please 

email fop@pacluth.qld.edu.au 

“It is vain to talk of the interest of the community, without 

understanding what is the interest of the individual.”  

-- Jeremy Bentham (Philosopher 1748-1832) 

Mrs Tracey Hindmarsh, President Friends of Pacific 

……………………………………………………………………….. 
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Pacific Together 

Caring For Each Other 

Ordinary people doing extraordinary things.  We can live our 

lives simply by going about our own business, keeping our own 

head above water, but at some point this is not enough. We 

can learn to lean on each other to create a network of friends, 

support and resources to make our lives rich. 

2012 saw the launch of a new pastoral care program within the 

college. Designed to complement existing programs, Pacific 

Together is a responsive, volunteer program coordinated to 

reach out and help out the PLC school community primarily 

with time and skills.  It is an opportunity to bring together the 

strengths from all students, teachers and parents K-12, and 

match them with others in need at the college. 

For further details, please email 

pacifictogether@pacluth.qld.edu.au and like our Facebook 

page https://www.facebook.com/pacifictogether 

Mrs Tracey Hindmarsh, President Friends of Pacific 

……………………………………………………………………….. 

Maths Moment 

Maths Puzzle of the Week 

Congratulations to the following students for being the first 

within their grade to solving last week’s puzzle: 

Year 6  Jackson Laverick 

Year 8  Jack Hirst, Ji Flynn and Isaac Barnes 

Year 10  Mitchell Jones 

Year 11  Sam Hodgson 

Year 12  Taylah Golden and Isabelle Lever 

The answer is:  To make 101 - 102 = 1 true by moving only one 

digit, move the “2” into the squared position so that 101 - 102 = 

101 - 100 = 1. 

Here is our next puzzle: 

Write down any 3 digit number and then repeat the same digits 

again to form a 6 digit number. 

Now divide by 7, then divide the quotient (answer) by 11, and 

finally divide the resulting quotient by 13. 

State your discovery and provide a mathematical explanation 

as to WHY this works as it does. 

Email your solution to jsteven@pacluth.qld.edu.au 

Maths Tutoring 

The college wants to support students academically so once 

again tutorials are offered for students in Years 7 to 12 who 

would like extra assistance or clarification of concepts in 

Mathematics.  

These tutorials are on Thursday lunchtimes (in room L14) or 

Thursday afternoons from 3.30pm to 4.30pm in room L14 and 

are supported by Mathematics teachers on a rostered system.  

Students are welcome to come along for a quiet place to 

complete Maths classwork, homework or ask for assistance. 

The expectation is that they work quietly and not be 

disruptive, and that they remain within the room until 4.30pm 

or are picked up earlier by a parent. The section in the 

Student Handbook on page 178 is to be filled in if you would 

like your child to attend.   

If you have any queries about any of the above, please 

contact me at the college or email 

jsteven@pacluth.qld.edu.au 

Mrs Jasmin Steven, Head of Mathematics 

……………………………………………………………………….. 

Music News 
Thanks to all the families that have sent in instrumental music 

forms.  We hope that these lessons are underway and that 

your child is beginning to show you new skills and techniques. 

Please make sure that they have a quiet space in which to 

practise in that is conducive to their development as a 

musician.  If you have any queries about their learning, please 

do not hesitate to contact us at the college.  The best way 

for rapid response is through email - 

dsimpfendorfer@pacluth.qld.edu.au or 

aking@pacluth.qld.edu.au. Mr King, our Head of Instrumental, 

is here Monday to Wednesday of each week.  Any 

instrumental queries outside of this time can go directly to Mr 

Simpfendorfer. 

The Year 5’s and 6’s are beginning their year on instruments. 

If you are a parent of these students, please allow them some 

time and space at home to practise and store their instrument. 

If you find that your child is travelling well, also consider a 

group lesson with some of their peers, as we always want to 

develop good musicians to fill upcoming space in our 

Orchestra, Concert Band and ultimately the Jazz Ensemble. 

Musicianship classes have begun on Wednesday and 

Thursday mornings in MC3.  This is a class for music 

scholarship students and any students from the Middle and 

Senior College who want to develop their theoretical 

mailto:pacifictogether@pacluth.qld.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/pacifictogether
mailto:jsteven@pacluth.qld.edu.au
mailto:jsteven@pacluth.qld.edu.au
mailto:dsimpfendorfer@pacluth.qld.edu.au
mailto:aking@pacluth.qld.edu.au
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understandings of music.  Please contact Miss Morton via 

email amorton@pacluth.qld.edu.au if you would like to talk 

through any issues regarding this class.  There is no cost 

incurred.  

Mr David Simpfendorfer and Mr Adrian King 

……………………………………………………………………….. 

Sports News 

JUNIOR SPORT 

Year 4 - 6 SCISSA Sport 

The 2013 Year 4-6 SCISSA season begins on Thursday, 7
th
 

March for all students. The first round of selection trials will 

take place next Thursday during sport time for all students. 

Please note that compulsory after school training begins in 

Week 8 as per the calendar (from 3.15pm - 4.15pm).  All 

students must attend each week.  Parents are asked not to 

purchase specialist uniforms / equipment until all teams have 

been finalised.  A more detailed letter was sent home this 

week to all Year 4 - 6 students. 

Pacific Junior Basketball Program (Years 2-7) 

Once again, the Pacific Junior Basketball Program will be run 

on school grounds. The program is set to begin on Friday, 1
st
 

March and will be a slightly modified program to the Semester 

2 program. This semester’s program will run for eight weeks 

with a focus on skills and game play in a fun and friendly 

environment. The program is open to all students from Years 

2 - 7 and registration forms will be handed out to all students 

next week.  Please note that if your son / daughter is involved 

in soccer or netball at the moment, there will be a second 

semester basketball program run in Term 3 and 4 again this 

year (so as not to detract from their involvement in other sport 

programs).   

Mr Mark Hauser, Head of Junior Sport 

……………………………………………………………………….. 

Netball News 

PLC Club - Saturday Netball 

With 85 players signing up to play Saturday Netball this year, 

the 2013 Saturday Morning Netball Season is looking to be 

our most successful to date.  Most players have been placed 

into teams; however with an influx of new players born 2002 

and 2003, trials were held Thursday afternoon at the Sports 

Hall to grade players and finalise teams.  We are hoping to 

start training next week, with the Intermediate Teams (girls 

born 1997-2001 - Years 7-12) training on a Wednesday 

afternoon on the Senior Courts (next to the Senior Oval) from 

3.30pm - 5.00pm and the Junior and Netta teams training 

either Tuesday or Thursday (coaches will make contact with 

you and your daughter to establish a training time).  The first 

game will be a Round Robin Carnival held at the Caloundra 

Indoor Stadium on Saturday, 9
th

 March.  At the moment, we 

have our fingers crossed that uniforms will arrive on time.  In 

the interim, players will be asked to wear their sports uniform 

to games until uniforms have arrived and been distributed to 

coaches.  For information about games, times and umpiring 

opportunities please visit our new website 

http://www.plc.netball.asn.au/default.asp  

Any other information or questions you may have, please do 

not hesitate to contact our PLC Club President, Amanda 

Woods, amanda.woods@parmalat.com.au or myself 

lfinter@pacluth.qld.edu.au  

Ms Leigh Finter, Pacific Lutheran College Netball Coordinator 

College Netball - Monday Night Competition 

This Monday, 18
th

 February the Monday Night Netball 

Competition starts, with ALL teams participating in a round 

robin grading round, which means that they will be playing 

more than one game.  I will send out information to each 

player regarding how many games they will be playing and 

the times for each game (first game normally starts at 

4.15pm).  I hope to have this information circulating before the 

end of the week.    

To be able to take the court, your daughter will need to have 

returned her permission and medical form.  If they have not 

received a form, please encourage them to see me before 

Friday to obtain these very important forms.   

Also, in regards to uniforms, orders have been sent and we 

are hoping to have these as soon as possible; however in the 

interim, girls have been asked to wear their sports uniform.   

The bus to Fisherman’s Road will depart at 3.15pm from the 

front of the college.  I will be travelling with the players to the 

venue and will be taking an attendance roll.  If for some 

reason your daughter will not be travelling by bus, a parent 

note must be given to me on Monday.  A reminder that there 

will be NO return bus.  Training for Monday Night will occur 

each Friday, during school sport time.  Any further questions 

or clarification, please do not hesitate to contact at 

lfinter@pacluth.qld.edu.au  Let the 2013 netball season begin! 

Ms Leigh Finter, Pacific Lutheran College Netball Coordinator 

mailto:amorton@pacluth.qld.edu.au
http://www.plc.netball.asn.au/default.asp
mailto:amanda.woods@parmalat.com.au
mailto:lfinter@pacluth.qld.edu.au
mailto:lfinter@pacluth.qld.edu.au
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……………………………………………………………………….. 

Pacific Soccer Update  

Sign-on for 2013 Season 

With only three weeks to go to the 

start of the 2013 season, we 

currently have more than 150 

players registered with Pacific Soccer, and the committee has 

been busy finalising the team lists to be ready for the first 

games on Saturday, 9
th
 March. 

Places Available  

Want to be part of Pacific Soccer this season and experience 

the fun and excitement of playing in a team each week?  We 

are currently looking for boys or girls in the following teams.  

Girls are also allowed to play down one year.  

U6  boys and girls born 2007 and 2008 

U10 boys and girls born 2003, and girls born 2002 

U13  boys and girls born 2000, and girls born 1999 

Equipment Purchases for 2013  

Remember that A-Mart All 

Sports Kawana has a discount 

offer this weekend for all Pacific 

Soccer players, where you can 

receive a 20% discount for all purchase made from Thursday, 

14
th

 February to Sunday, 17
th
 February. 

If you need new shoes or sporting equipment, please go 

along to A-Mart All Sports this weekend and enjoy the 

savings.  All purchases made will also benefit Pacific Soccer, 

when we buy our equipment. 

Modifications to Weights Building at Pacific 

Last weekend saw an early start to our pre-season tasks, with 

a concrete slab being poured in the Weights Building.  This 

slab was needed to raise the level of the floor, and to allow 

this area to be used for equipment storage, and for the 

operation of the canteen. 

We would like to thank Paul Fleming, Mark Christensen and 

Ron Flynn for your hard work and also the expertise provided 

by Rocky’s Concreting which allowed this slab to be placed 

and finished in such an efficient and professional manner. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Working Bee 2013 

With the new season kicking off in just three 

weeks, the official Pacific Soccer Working 

Bee will be occurring tomorrow morning at 

Pacific, commencing at 7.30am.  In 

particular, we are seeking assistance from 

builders and other “handy-people”, who are able to help with a 

few tasks: 

 Erection of timber frame along edge of new slab in Weights 

Building, and lining with plywood or fibre-cement sheeting.  

 Construction of timber shelves for storage of sporting 

equipment and canteen items. 

 Relocation of equipment from old shed into new storage 

area and canteen area. 

 Tidying of area around canteen area and old shed. 

We have always had a great response to our 

previous working bees, so please come along and 

help out for the morning and share in a sausage 

sizzle when we are done.  We will be sending an 

email to our families, but contact me directly if you 

have any queries.  

Team Coaches and Managers  

If you would like to share your child’s excitement and passion 

for their sport, and become more involved with our team as a 

coach or a manager, you will find this a most rewarding 

experience.  SCCSA offer free coaching clinics, which are 

designed to introduce drills and ideas for new and existing 

coaches.   

Even if you have not been involved as a coach or a manager 

before, our new Director of Coaching, Mr David Becker, will 

be happy to share his knowledge and experience which will 

help you to be a valuable contribution to your team.  The 

active involvement of our parents within each team will also 

benefit all our players, as they continue to learn new skills and 

to grow throughout this season and beyond. 
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If you have any queries regarding registration, or if you need 

any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Pacific Soccer Contacts  

Registrar: Jenny Lee 0400 229 908  

   jengregg@optusnet.com.au  

President: Ian Barnes 0418 873 320  

   design.IBAengineers@bigpond.com  

We would like to welcome our many new families who are 

joining Pacific Soccer for the first time this season.  We have 

always valued the contribution which our families make to 

Pacific Soccer, because this support allows the club to 

operate and to provide the equipment and the resources 

which our players need, so they can participate in this sport 

which they love so much. 

Thank you for your support and we look forward 

to an exciting and enjoyable season in 2013. 

Mr Ian Barnes, President 

……………………………………………………………………….. 

Uniform Shop  

Thank you so much to the following people for your invaluable 

help in the uniform shop over the holidays: 

Allyson Sarvari, Helen Bell, Frances Wood, Megan Dreves, 

Wendy Thomas and Courtney Hollindale. 

I could not have done it without you all.  You are greatly 

appreciated.  Thank you, Donna. 

 

The Uniform Shop is open every: 

Wednesday 8.00am  to 9.30am 

Thursday 8.00am  to 9.30am 

Friday 8.00am  to 9.30am 

On line ordering is now available.  Go to the college website 

and click on the link or go to www.flexischools.com.au and 

then find your school. 

Orders will be delivered to your child’s class room. 

Mrs Donna Hollindale, Uniform Shop Coordinator 

………………………………………………………………………..  

 

Tuckshop 

The Tuckshop Menu is available from the college website. 

……………………………………………………………………….. 

Did You Know? 

. . . Humans have 639 muscles, but caterpillars have 

more than 4,000. 

……………………………………………………………………….. 

Upcoming Dates 

FEBRUARY  

19 Year 12 Information Evening (7.00pm) 

19 Secondary SCRTD 1 (8.00am - 3.00pm) 

19 Friends of Pacific Meeting (7.00pm) 

20 Year 8-12 District Swimming (10.00am - 6.00pm) 

26 Year 10 Information Evening (7.00pm) 

28 Secondary SCR Swimming (8.00am - 3.00pm) 

MARCH 

1 Primary Lutheran Swimming Carnival (Morayfield) 

1 Clean Up Australia Day (1.00pm) 

1 ALWS Awareness Day (Sunshine Coast) 

5 Secondary District Trial Day 2 (4.00 - 6.00pm) 

6 Year 12 University Showcase (11.00am - 12.30pm) 

7,8 Year 11 Biology / Geography Camp 

7 Year 4 - 6 SCISSA v Caloundra Christian College 

9 Music Scholarship Day 

……………………………………………………………………….. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PACIFIC LUTHERAN COLLEGE 

College Site: Woodlands Boulevard,  

MERIDAN PLAINS  QLD  4551 

(via Erang Street) 
 

Principal: Dr Bronwyn Dolling 

Main Office Tel: (07)  5436 7300  

Fax:  (07)  5436 7301  

Middle & Senior College Office:   (07)  5436 7315  

Absentee Line:   (07)  5436 7303  
 

www.pacificlutheran.qld.edu.au 

Email: admin@pacluth.qld.edu.au 

 

 

mailto:jengregg@optusnet.com.au
mailto:design.IBAengineers@bigpond.com
http://www.flexischools.com.au/
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……………………………………………………………………….. 

All newsletters can be accessed via our 

website www.pacificlutheran.qld.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Woodlands Boulevard,  

MERIDAN PLAINS  QLD  4551 
 

For ENROLMENTS, please call  

Mrs Chris Henschke (07) 5436 7321  
 

Direct contact phone numbers are: 

Sessional Kindergarten     Early Learning Centre 

(07)  5436 7377                (07) 5436 7387  

 

 

CALOUNDRA LUTHERAN CHURCH 

Invites You To 

   Sunday Services: 
 

 

 

7.45am St  Markõs Lutheran Church  

 16 Bombala Terrace, Caloundra 
 

9.30am Pacific Lutheran College 

 Woodlands Boulevard, Meridan Plains 

 Worship in the undercroft area ð with 

a special childrenõs program. 
    

For more information contact Pastor Rick, 

on 0418 563716  or Richard.zweck@lca.org.au 

 

         
 

mailto:Richard.zweck@lca.org.au


 

 

 

 

The Early Learning team would like to say “Welcome” to all our little friends and families who have joined us for 2013. 

We have been excited about meeting all the children and their families. We hope you have settled into our services and are enjoying 

being part of the Pacific community. 

Both services look forward to the learning journey that the children and families take us on for 2013, with everyone’s ideas, 

conversations and interests being part of this process.  

We encourage any feedback, ideas and input that you would like to share with us. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Reminder - Welcome Early Learning BBQ  

Our welcome Early Learning BBQ is next Monday, 18
th

 February.  It will be held at the Early Learning Centre from 5.30pm - 6.30pm.  

This is for families attending the Sessional Kindergarten or the Early Learning Centre and their whole families.  Please reply to 

Annwen if you have not already done so. 

We look forward to seeing you all here. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Account Information 

Kindergarten Invoices are provided each term and payment options are printed on the letter sent home.  Invoices were provided to 

families this week.  

The Early Learning Centre statements are printed weekly and can be paid via the EFTPOS machine in the centre or via the Direct 

Credit details (internet payment) provided at the bottom of the statement.   

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

For any questions in regards to accounts or further information relating to Early Learning, please contact Annwen via calling  

5436 7387 or email: alumkes@pacluth.qld.edu.au 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:alumkes@pacluth.qld.edu.au


 

 
 

                                                                                       

Pacific Lutheran College 
 

Pre-Season Football Coaching 
“Get ready for the new Football season with two skills coaching sessions” 

 with  
 

George Cowie 
 

Saturday, 23
rd

 February 
and 

Saturday, 2
nd

 March 
 

$25 for two sessions 
 

    U11       8.00am   -  9.15am 
   U13       9.30am   -   10.45am  
           U16              11.00am -   12.15pm 

At Pacific Lutheran School 

(Open to anyone but numbers will be limited) 

……………….…………………………………………………………………. 

 

Name   ……………………………………………………………………………….. 

Address   ...……………………………………………………………………………… 

Email   ………………………………………………... 

Contact phone number ………………………………………………... 

Parents Consent  ………………………………………………… 

 
Session required:  U11      8.00am    -   9.15am   

U13      9.30am    -   10.45am 
U16         11.00am  -   12.15pm        

 
Please return this form with payment to administration by  

Wednesday, 20th February    


